From:
 Catherine Tuke

 Sent:
 22 March 2017 09:56

To: Planning Cc: Lester, Robert

Subject: FW: 2016/6007/INVALID - 297 Euston Road

Attachments: SKM_C284e17032209530.pdf

Dear Robert

Further to your recent emails concerning the retrospective application 2016/6007/INVALID and with specific reference to the incomplete sections.

a) Two fully enclosed fresh air fan units installed within the light well area to both supply and extract air from the catering kitchen area and the meeting room within the building basement.

Supply fan

Axial fan with a total flow rate of 1.6m^2 /sec. Approx 1.0m^2 /sec to the catering kitchen and 0.5m^2 /sec to the basement meeting room. Fan designed at noise level of 48DBa at 4m. Fan isolator and rotary switch for speed control fitted Fan Box fitted on anti-vibration mountings and with flexible duct connectors.

Extract Fan

Axial fan with a total extract flow rate of $1.8\text{m}^2/\text{sec}$. Approx $1.3\text{m}^2/\text{sec}$ extraction from the catering kitchen and $0.5\text{m}^2/\text{sec}$ from the basement meeting room. Inverter control is fitted to provide for speed control.

Fan designed to operate at noise level of 48DBa at 4m. Anti-vibration mountings fitted.

- b) Air Conditioning Unit. Daikin 10kw providing air cooling to the basement meeting room. Thermostatic control fitted in basement meeting room.
- c) Duct work combination of 300mm diam and 300mm sq galvanised steel fitted to supply and extract fan units. Extract duct is fastened to building to exit at roof level. Supply air ductwork is angled toward our building.

Floor plans provided for first floor and second floor.

First floor – Design layout with light well arrangement.

Illustrating location of fan units behind foam and trellis surrounding enclosure (Photograph 1).

Air conditioning unit fitted to building wall within light well immediately above foam and trellis enclosure. (Photograph 2)

Second floor – duct for extract only (photograph 3)

Description of development – we confirm the following:

Installation of kitchen ad meeting room extract and air supply units together with intake and extract duct work together with installation of air conditioning unit for basement meeting room.

Noise survey

A noise survey to BS4142 is being organised through Noise Survey Ltd and this is expected in ten days.

Regards.

Bernie

Dr Bernie Rickinson, Chief Executive The Institute of Materials, Minerals and Mining 297 Euston Road, London NW1 3AD

The Institute's Stoke-on-Trent office is now available for room hire for meetings catering for 10 to 40 delegates. For more information, please click on the link below.





From: Lester, Robert [mailto:Robert.Lester@camden.gov.uk]

Sent: 21 March 2017 14:19 To: Catherine Tuke Cc: Nicholls, John

Subject: FW: 2016/6007/INVALID - 297 Euston Road

Mrs Tuke,

This is just a reminder that we will need the invalid return information set out in the attached letter by the end of this week. If you need a longer period of time please contact me and we can discuss and agree a reasonable date.

Otherwise I will need to pass this case back to the Planning Enforcement Team to continue their investigation and take any necessary action at this site.

Regards

Robert Lester Planning Officer Regeneration and Planning Supporting Communities London Borough of Camden

Telephone: 0207 974 2188

Email: Robert.Lester@Camden.gov.uk

Web: camden.gov.uk

2nd Floor 5 Pancras Square London N1C 4AG



Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From: Lester, Robert Sent: 13 March 2017 16:52

To:

Subject: 2016/6007/INVALID - 297 Euston Road

Mrs Tuke,

I have yet to receive a response to the attached invalid letter.

I will please need a response within 10 working days with the information needed to register this application.

Regards

Robert Lester Planning Officer Regeneration and Planning Supporting Communities London Borough of Camden

Telephone: 0207 974 2188

Email: Robert.Lester@Camden.gov.uk

Web: <u>camden.gov.uk</u>

2nd Floor 5 Pancras Square London N1C 4AG



Please consider the environment before printing this email.

From 1 October 2016 you will not receive a letter from us if your neighbour submits a planning application. You can still find out about planning applications:

- on new improved posters on lamp posts
- · by signing up to planning e-alerts
- in the planning section of the Camden Account
- · through adverts in the Camden New Journal and Ham & High

You can <u>sign up</u> to our new and improved planning e-alerts to let you know about new planning applications, decisions and appeals.

This e-mail may contain information which is confidential, legally privileged and/or copyright protected. This e- mail is intended for the addressee only. If you receive this in error, please contact the sender and delete the material from your computer.